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PRESS RELEASE 


21 May 2012
Historic Vehicles MoT Exemption Review
Mike Penning, Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Transport, has announced the results of the Historic Vehicles MoT Exemption Review. The DfT is in favour of exemption for pre-1960 vehicles and it is proposed this will take effect from 18 November 2012. Owners of exempted vehicles will be able to take them for a voluntary test under the new regulations.

The FBHVC’s initial response is a guarded welcome to a result that matches the wishes of the majority of respondents to the Federation’s MoT survey. We hope to get more information about the detail of the proposals from the DfT in due course, in order to make a proper assessment - particularly about passenger carrying vehicles in commercial use which we were surprised to note are also to be exempt from MoT testing.
In general historic vehicle owners are law abiding and safety conscious and are aware that they have a duty to ensure their vehicles are in a roadworthy condition and accept the exemption from MoT testing is not an excuse for poor maintenance.

Notes for Editors

The Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs works closely with a wide range of organisations and government departments to retain the freedom to use historic vehicles on the UK’s roads.
Research by the FBHVC in 2011 shows that the Historic Vehicle Movement is worth over £4.3 billion annually to UK PLC, and employs 28,000 people.
For further information contact Roger Wrapson 07804 697066; David Hurley 01903 235192 or Rosy Pugh 01865 400845 from the Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs
Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs Ltd, Stonewold, Berrick Salome, Oxfordshire OX10 6JR
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